
HOMEWORK 

 

 As an educator, I feel homework has two purposes: 

1. To practice skills taught in class. 

2. To develop responsibility for completing an assigned task. 

 

LAST WORK 

 

Late work will be accepted during the current unit of study. Once we move on to the next unit of study, 

no late work will be accepted.    

 

With these two goals in mind homework will be given on a regular basis. Each night students can expect 

30 minutes to 1 hour of homework Monday through Thursday. Long-term projects may require some 

work on the weekends. Each day it will be the student’s responsibility to check the classroom whiteboard 

for assignments and record it on their subject calendar.   

 


